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Award of concept design and 
proposed early works  
 

Bandon Road Upgrade and Extension 

March 2025 

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Darug people as the Traditional  

Custodians of the lands on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

Transport for NSW is progressing the Bandon 
Road Upgrade and Extension project, which 
includes early works at Vineyard Station to 
improve safety and access for motorists and 
pedestrians. 
 
Transport has recently awarded the tender to Arup 
Australia Pty Limited to develop the concept design 
and Review of Environmental Factors for the Bandon 
Road Upgrade and Extension. 
 
The design will include a new 6.5 kilometre, four lane 
road, connecting Windsor Road and Richmond Road 
at Elara Boulevard. The road features a central 
median to allow for future widening, a shared path 
for pedestrians and cyclists, a new road underpass 
of the Richmond railway line at Vineyard, and an 
upgrade and realignment of the existing flood 
evacuation route along Wallace Road and Bandon 
Road.   
 

Early safety works at Vineyard Station 
Transport have identified early safety works, at the 
corner of Bandon Road and Riverstone Parade, 
Vineyard, which will provide a safer intersection for 
motorists and pedestrians, including the following: 
• a commuter car park with more than 70 parking 

spaces for motorists using train services at 
Vineyard station 

• accessible parking and improved bus stop 
facilities for northbound and southbound services 

• intersection improvements for motorist safety 
and a pedestrian refuge for safe crossing of 
Riverstone Parade 

• modern pedestrian footpaths, road kerbs and 
wayfinding signage 

• landscaping with garden beds and low growth 
vegetation. 

 
How can you be involved 
Transport is seeking feedback from the community 
on the proposed design of the early safety works at 
Vineyard Station. Our Have Your Say portal will be 
open for comments from 24 March to 6 April 2025. 
 
Visit the website at yoursay.transport.nsw.gov.au/ 
bandon-road-early-works, email the project team at 
nwga@transport.nsw.gov.au or call the project line 
on 1300 367 561. 

 
What’s happening 
Site investigations are still taking place along the 
corridor to collect data to progress concept design 
and environmental assessment, including: 
• survey and utility investigations 
• geotechnical digging and drilling holes to take 

samples of existing ground conditions 
• environmental investigations 
• traffic survey. 

 
There may be noisy work at times. We will make 
every effort to lessen the disturbance to residents 
and local businesses where possible. 
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Location of early safety works  

Artist’s impression of proposed early safety works, looking north east of Vineyard Station. 

Contact us 

 

Project Infoline 1300 367 561 
 

 

nwga@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 

yoursay.transport.nsw.gov.au/ 
bandon-road-early-works 

 

Transport for NSW 
PO Box 973 Parramatta NSW 2124 

 

Scan the QR code or go to: 
nswroads.work/bandonrd 

 
For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 
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